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July 23, 2020 
 
 
 
Richard Gaona 
U.S. Department of Education 
Lyndon Baines Johnson Building 
Program Officer, Hispanic-Serving Institutions Division 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 260-12 
Washington, DC 20202 
202-453-6077 
 
RE: SECOND REPORT FOR GAN NUMBER P425E202891 
 
Dear Mr. Gaona: 
 
My name is José I. Meza Pereira, Ph.D., and was recently appointed Chancellor of the 
University of Puerto Rico at Carolina by Dr. Jorge Haddock, President of the University 
of Puerto Rico. As requested, we present you the second report of the CARES Act 
Funds for Students, awarded to our campus (University of Puerto Rico at Carolina) 
under the number P425E202891. 
 
General Information 
 
We recently obtained the required authorization from the Office of the President of 
the University of Puerto Rico to use the Institutional Funds part of the CARES Act. We 
have complied with the requirement to publish on our website 
(https://www.uprc.edu/) the use of funds and the initial report. You may find this 
information at: https://www.uprc.edu/wp-content/uploads/sites/20/2020/06/FIRST-
REPORT-CARES-ACT-.pdf  
 
Students 
 
As mentioned in the previous report, we had a budget of $2,245,952 awarded directly 
to the students. All students that met the requirements of section 484 of the Higher 
Education Act, and completed the certification of financial need caused by Covid-19 
and the suspension of presential (face to face) courses, received their payment. 
 
At the moment, we are still evaluating individual cases in order to identify all eligible 
students. After every student receive the initial payment, the remaining balance will 
be equally distributed to all students that received the first disbursement. 
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Below, you will find a summary of the payrolls for the students as of July 23, 2020: 
 

 
 
 
Currently, our Information Technology Office and Finance Office are working on the 
new programming to make the disbursement of the remaining funds as quickly and 
efficiently as possible. 
 
Hope the information above is useful. Should  you need any further information, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at jose.meza1@upr.edu. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
José I. Meza Pereira, Ph.D. 
Chancellor 
	
	

Date Students Amount
May 19, 2020 1760 1,408,000.00$  
May 29, 2020 335 268,000.00$     
June 5, 2020 54 43,200.00$        
June 12, 2020 43 34,400.00$        
June 19, 2020 7 5,600.00$          
June 26, 2020 6 4,800.00$          
July 10, 2020 8 6,400.00$          
Total 2213 1,770,400.00$  




